
        March 8, 2016 
         8:00 a.m. 

 
 The Fannin County Board of Education met in a work session with the following 
members present: Bobby Bearden, Chair; Terry Bramlett, Vice Chair; Lewis DeWeese; Sandra 
Mercier, and Steve Stanley. 
 
 The meeting was called to order by Bobby Bearden, Chair. 
 
 Art Hubbard, Assistant Superintendant, gave a construction update on the Blue Ridge 
Elementary School Computer Lab Building. Mr. Hubbard stated the HVAC ductwork is 
complete, the brick work has been completed, transformers are installed, and the electrical 
service installation is complete. The data rough is 90% complete, and the epoxy floors have been 
completed. The VCT flooring is 30% complete, the painting is complete, and the suspended 
ceiling system is 90% complete. Mr. Hubbard stated the fire alarm system is 75% complete, the 
gas system is in place, and the Fire Marshall’s inspection is 80% complete. Mr. Hubbard thinks 
the project will be completed within the next couple of weeks. 
 

Cynthia Panter, Executive Director, gave an update on school governance teams’ 
meetings for information only (see attached).  

Mark Henson, Superintendent, reviewed the agenda for the meeting on Thursday, March 
10, 2016, at 6:00 p.m.  

Erik Cioffi, Principal of Fannin County High School, introduced students, Cole Quintrell, 
Luke Dillard, and Devin Schnuphase.  These students presented the Board with plaques made in 
recognition of Georgia School Board Appreciation Week. These were made in Terry Callihan’s 
shop class with the new CNC Router. 

Erik Cioffi, Principal of Fannin County High School, provided a presentation on school 
happenings (see attachment on eBoard).  

  There being no further business to come before the meeting, a motion was made by Terry 
Bramlett, seconded by Steve Stanley, to adjourn subject to being called into special session by 
the Chair when deemed necessary.  All members voted yes; motion carried. 

 
        
       _____________________________ 
       Bobby Bearden, Chairperson 
 
 
       _____________________________ 
       Mark Henson, Superintendent 
psd 


